## **KROSCHEL & GIBSON**

Attorneys at Law Suite 607 110 110th Ave. N.E. Bellevue, Washington 98004 (206) 462-9584 FAX (206) 625-6465

Kurt w. Kroschel (206) 462-7775 Rexanne Gibson (206) 462-6278 Daniel L. Kinerk (206) 462-6549 David M. Reeve (206) 462-2824

July 29, 1992

James M. Doran Belcher, Swanson, Lackey, Doran & Lewis 401 Bellingham National Bank Building Bellingham, WA 98225

RE: Edgemoor Lagoon

Dear Mr. Doran:

I have now had an opportunity to review your letter of 2 July 1992, with Burlington Northern operating officers.

The trackage in question is what is known as CTC (Centralized Traffic Control) siding. It is normally not to be used for switching or storage purposes. I am told it will not be so used in the future. This does not mean that emergent circumstances might not occur which would require the use of the track for more than simple passing purposes; however, such use would be transient and very infrequent.

I hope the above fully responds to your letter. I might also state that I appreciate your handling of this matter.

Very truly yours,

KROSCHEL & GIBSON

By (Signature)

Kurt w. Kroschel

KWK:mel B376/m/k